
 
 
 
August 18, 2006 
Circular No.  050  - 2006 
 
 
General Manager 
IN YOUR OFFICE 
 

Ref.: Abd A-Hamid Sulaiman Al-Mujil and 
the Philippine branch of the International 
Islamic Relief Organization (IIRO) 

 
Dear General Manager: 
 
 
By virtue of Resolution No. 1267 of the United Nations Sanctions Commission, Abd A-
Hamid Sulaiman Al-Mujil and the Philippine branch of the International Islamic Relief 
Organization (IIRO) is added to the list of individuals and entities linked to Osama bin 
Laden and Al Qaeda, which entails the expedite freezing of their assets.  
 
In light of this, we ask the General Manager that any event, transaction, operation or 
contract relation which is related to the Banking Entity with the aforementioned leaders 
and/or institutions, must be handled by the established procedures and the competent 
authorities must be contacted with the due diligence the case requires.   
 
Without anything else in particular, we undersign, 
 
Attentively, 
 
 
Olegario Barrelier 
Superintendent 
 
/jca 
 
 
 
 
 


